MEMORANDUM

TO: Michelle Reddick, Township Manager
FROM: Eric Frey

DATE: September 18, 2024

RE: RTK Injunction matter

As you know, the Board of Commissioners met in executive session on potential
litigation matters after the public meeting on Monday, September 16, 2024. | am writing
this memo to document that there was unanimous support of the Commissioners to move
forward with an injunctive action against Mr Murray concerning his often frivolous RTK
requests.

In discussing this matter, we explained that Mr Murray has submitted almost 100 RTK
requests and numerous appeals. To date, he has not won a single appeal and the Office of
Open Records has upheld the actions of the Township. The Commissioners felt that all
of the requests were simply blatant attempts at generating costs as well as utilizing the
RTK process in a malicious manner to parallel Mr Murray’s legal actions.

At the end of the discussion, the consensus of the unanimous board was to move forward
with the injunction action. | wanted to write this memo for the file to both document that
the planned injunction action was agreed to by all 5 commissioners and to state that no
vote was taken in the executive session, as the injunction matter will take some time to
prepare.

Thank you.

Eric



